Term 4 transition arrangements – preliminary advice
Dear all,
Transition to onsite learning from the beginning of Term 4
The College would like to thank our students for their flexibility and commitment to their learning over the past few weeks as part of the ACT's health response to COVID-19. We would also like to thank our parents and community for their support of the College and its staff during this time.
In line with the ACT Government announcement today, Year 12 students may return to on-campus learning from the start of Term 4, Tuesday 5 October. Year 11 students may also return to on-campus learning in week 3 of Term 4, beginning Monday 18 October.
We look forward to welcoming students back to campus, however, it is prudent in line with the health advice and intent, that the College takes a cautious and considered approach to bringing students and staff back on site. 
Transition arrangements
At UCSSC Lake Ginninderra, the transition from remote to onsite learning will be staged to occur over the first two weeks of term 4. We will provide a detailed Term 4 Transition Plan to you later this week. 
The significant factors in our planning are the consideration of classes that comprise both year 11 and 12 students, classes that have large practical components/assessments, and classes that comprise only of year 12 students. Our planning for the first two weeks also needs to ensure the Year 12 tertiary students'  ACT Scaling Test (AST) sittings can be undertaken safely.
The ACT Education Directorate is seeking a bulk exemption for NSW-based Year 12 students who live beyond the 10 postcodes of the border bubble. Students residing in the bubble with current exemptions, do not require additional arrangements in order to enter the ACT for the purposes of any on-site events.
Please note plans may be subject to change due to ACT Government/ACT Health advice.
Health and safety
All school-based staff and Year 12 students have been prioritised for COVID-19 vaccination. If students have not yet booked their vaccination, bookings for Year 12 students can be made by calling the COVID-19 vaccination booking line on 5124 7700 daily between 7am-7pm and notifying the booking operator of your priority category (i.e., being a Year 12 student). Vaccination slots are also now available for other age groups. Please see the latest information on vaccinations on the ACT Health website.
The College will have measures in place to reduce the risk of COVID-19 transmission. These include promoting good hand and respiratory hygiene, requiring physical distancing for adults onsite, regular cleaning and disinfecting, requiring staff and students to stay home if unwell and promoting ventilation. 
Students and staff will be required to wear masks in line with public health directions.
Importantly, all schools will remain open for vulnerable students and for families who can't have their children at home because of their work. Specialist schools will also remain open for their students.
More information about the arrangement for schools in term 4 is on the ACT Education website: COVID-19 school arrangements. You may also keep up to date with the latest health information, advice and resources on the ACT's COVID-19 website www.covid19.act.gov.au
We understand this is a complex time for our students, our families and our staff, and thank all for your strength, resilience and support. 
In the meantime please stay safe. 
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